
 

Motion 

Re: Vaccination Policy for Council and Committee Members 

“Whereas the previous Council of the Municipality of Chatham-Kent approved a 

vaccination policy for Council and committee members on October 4, 2021;  

And Whereas the vaccination verification and testing policy for staff and 

contractors is currently suspended until further notice with the exception of the 

requirement for new hires of the Municipality to provide proof of vaccination 

(subject to exemptions due to protected grounds under the Human Rights Code) 

which is still in force as a condition of their employment. 

Therefore, be it resolved that the vaccination verification and testing policy for 

Council and committee members be suspended in full, therefore not requiring 

new Councillors or committee members to be vaccinated or test as a condition of 

participating in municipal business on municipal premises.” 

 
 

 

Signed:   Councillor Conor Allin 

Notice Given On: November 21, 2022 


